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APTA 2016 Annual Meeting
Sunday, September 11, 2016, 2:45 – 4 p.m.
Los Angeles, CA
DRAFT Minutes
Attendees:  Lauren Skiver; Ron L. Brooks; Christian Kent; Bonnie Hitch; Pat Piras; Jameson Auten; Emily Bergkamp; Angela Aitken; Andre Colaiace; Marlene Connor; Gracie Davis; Richard DeRock; Mark Fisher; Meegan Joyce; Ryan Larsen; Helen (Beth) McCormick; 
W.C. Pihl; Arun Prem; Rick Ramacier; Reginald Reese; Marc Anthony Soto; Wayne Wassell; Mark Weinstein; Tom Hicks; Dan Franklin; Dan Levy; Maggie Brooks; Michael Walk; Faustino Salvador; Jordan Snow; Cynthia Stevensen; Eric Haack; Joey Hogan; Arjan Van Andle; 
David Rishel; Tom Wagner; Ferdinand Risco; Michael Sanders; Marlene Connor; 

Jacklyn Montgomery; Dan Mundy; Aida Douglas; Jeff Johnson; John Condon; Aaron Vogel; 
Jim Caronis; and Angela Aitken; Monica McCallum; Mary Leary; and Virginia Dize.
Staff:  Pamela Boswell; Brandon Roccio, Kristina Jackson and James LaRusch  
1.  Call to Order, Welcome and Introductions
Lauren Skiver, chair, APTA Access Committee, opened the meeting at 2:45 p.m. with greetings and introductions.  
2. Subcommittee Reports:

Bonnie Hitch, chair, Older Adult Transportation subcommittee, provided an update on its activities.  The subcommittee is focusing on how technology and social media are bringing innovative ways to communicate in transit.  The key issue is how best to communicate with customers, including people with disabilities and seniors, so that they will continue to use transit, while not feeling isolated.  Ms. Hitch highlighted a mobile app developed in Southern California specifically for older adults.
Pat Piras, chair, Regulatory Activities subcommittee, provided an update on the subcommittee’s recent meeting and issues addressed, including, but not limited to: the status of the U.S. Access Board’s final rule on the updated ADA Accessibility Guidelines for Transportation Vehicles; and the recently released ADA Circular, including reasonable modification.  Ms. Piras noted that there are additional issues emerging from the release of the circular, and the subcommittee is seeking input on the best approach to elevate these issues with the FTA.   She also asked Eric Haack of Access Services in Los Angeles, to present a summary of preliminary findings from its peer paratransit eligibility survey.  Mr. Haack noted that there a few peer agencies which have not yet responded.  The final report of the survey findings may be available to the committee members.
3. Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Update
On behalf of Linda Ford, FTA Associate Administrator for Civil Rights, Monica McCallum, liaison with all civil rights staff in the ten (10) regions, provided an update on the FTA and the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ) defining interpretations of the ADA provision. Ms. McCallum suggested that it is best to request this information from DOJ in writing.  She also discussed the importance of the triennial reviews – as ADA is the second most area of most findings, i.e. no-show policies; capacity constraints, customer service training, etc.
4. Recognition of 2017 American Public Transportation Foundation (APTF) Scholars
Lauren Skiver introduced Faustino Salvador and Cynthia Stevensen, recipients of the APTF’s 2017 Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 25th Anniversary Scholarship.  Both Mr. Salavador and Ms. Stevensen are employed by Access Services in Los Angeles, and work in paratransit operations and planning.

5. Outgoing Chair’s Report
Ms. Skiver acknowledged the commitment and dedication of the access committee’s members over the past three (3) years.  She reviewed the highlights, including modifying the committee governance structure (election of a secretary); developing and executing a revised work plan; and leading APTA’s ADA 25th Anniversary commemoration, among other accomplishments.  Ms. Skiver offered her appreciation to the committee leadership and members for elevating the role of the committee within APTA.
Ron Brooks, incoming chair, presented Ms. Skiver with an expression of appreciation for her service to the committee. Members responded with applause.  
6. Incoming Chair’s Report

Mr. Brooks briefly summarized several of his key priorities for the next three years:
· Continue to inform APTA’s efforts to address accessible transportation issues and opportunities;

· Focus on collaboration with other APTA committees and external partners;

· Continue to foster increased member engagement;

· Serve as a resource in developing educational content and training for APTA’s conferences and meetings; and

· Develop the committee’s next work plan to be aligned with APTA’s strategic plan.
7. 2017 Election of Officers

Mr. Brooks presided over the election process for the committee’s officers, vice chair and secretary.  In accordance with the committee’s bylaws, candidates for elected officers must submit a letter of intent at a minimum of 30 days prior to the election held during the annual meeting.  There is one candidate each for the offices of vice chair and secretary; Christian Kent and Bonnie Hitch, respectively.  Each candidate offered 2-3 minute remarks as to how they would help to advance the committee’s agenda.  Following the remarks, it was motioned and seconded that the candidates be elected by acclamation.  The motion passed.
8. Discussion/Updates
· Richard DeRock, Link Transit, provided an update on a study published by the Mineta Transportation Institute (San Jose State University), “Improving Pathways to Transit for Persons with Disabilities.”   Link Transit was one of five (5) transit agencies highlighted that are actively engaged in improving transit pathways to connect transit consumers, particularly people with disabilities, with transit stations and stops.
· Ferdinand Risco, vice chair, APTA Human Resources Committee, invited participation and collaboration from the access committee on issues of mutual interest.  The human resources committee also has a multi-faceted work plan which would benefit both agendas.
9. Organizational Roundtable Updates
The following issues/ideas were discussed during this roundtable:

· Bus manufacturers are initiating projects to review accessibility in features of coach vehicles.

· Recommendation to incorporate networking opportunities at the conferences (in the past, there were sporting events, dutch-treat dinners, etc.).
· Increase information-sharing on oversized wheelchairs on fixed-route vehicles.
· Recommendation for the FTA to host a listening session on accessibility of bus and rail vehicles.
10. Upcoming Meetings, Conferences and Activities

Ms. Boswell provided an update on future meetings, conferences and activities for the committee:
· 2017 APTA Bus & Paratransit Conference – May 7 - 10, Reno, NV.  The “Call for Abstracts” will be issued shortly. Plans underway to have 3 – 4 paratransit/accessibility sessions, and annual “Walk and Roll” event.
· The next meetings of the Access Committee, Older Adult Transportation and Regulatory Activities subcommittees, will be on Sunday, May 7, 2017 in conjunction with APTA’s Bus & Paratransit Conference (times to be confirmed).
In closing, Ms. Skiver thanked all in attendance for their support of APTA’s Access Committee and its activities. The meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
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